
3-16-2021 

The Honorable Ann B. Wheeler 
Chair-At-Large 
1 County Complex Court 
Prince William, VA. 22192 

Cc: Members of the Prince William Board of Supervisors 

Dear Chair Wheeler, 

Thank you for your leadership and service to Prince William County during these unprecedented times. 
Over the past week my office has received over 500 emails and numerous phone calls from constituents 
concerning the data center project. I respectfully request that we bring in the Virginia Department of 
Environmental Quality to evaluate this plan to ensure it is in compliance and meets their environmental 
standards. I would encourage following their recommendations on this project to ensure we are doing all we can 
to protect our shared environment. Thank you for your consideration and please do not hesitate to reach out to 
my office if we can be of assistance.

Respectfully, 

Senator John J. Bell


